HIGHLITES FROM COUNCIL MEETING — March 15, 2022

Holy Love’s Church Council met on March 15. Here are some of the things discussed:

Maundy Thursday - Pastor Brittany requested that Council members wash hands of First
Communion Recipients, assuming that the young people are agreeable.

A New Member Gathering is being planned. A date will be selected soon. We hope for a
strong congregation turnout to welcome the new members.

Palm Sunday Breakfast hosted by the Youth is back on! Breakfast to be provided by
students after worship. This will be a fundraiser for Youth ministry.

Beth Whitney will be coordinating Day Camp. She is looking for co-coordinator to help with
planning.

Council, as it does every month, reviewed the worship protocols. The new protocols in place
(primarily making mask wearing optional but recommended) seem well received. No
changes will be made at this time.

The two cottonwood trees on the west side of the church have been felled. Thanks to all
who came to help with the project, who helped fund it, and who helped with the clean-up.
Stump removal is planned for 3/26.

Holy Love Preschool has received a government grant (Child Care Stabilization &
Sustainability Grant) of $82,000 paid over 9 months. The money will be used to make sure
that the preschool continues to be sustainable while maintaining the high degree of
excellence we have come to know over the years.

Darryl Harvey, Council President



